
goods. We will seek to improve our joint access to 
information relating to defence procurement; we will explore 
ways to establish a separate designation for mobilization 
base suppliers for U.S. and Canadian firms, and we will seek 
to take greater advantage of flexibility inherent in second 
source suppliers. We will also undertake to establish a 
freer exchange between both countries of technical knowledge 
and skills involved in defence production, in order to 
facilitate defence economic and trade cooperation and joint 
participation in major defence programs. In this connection, 
we agree to strengthen our cooperation to ensure that 
transfers of strategic technology to our potential 
adversaries are effectively controlled. We have directed the 
responsible Ministers to give priority attention to all these 
issues and to provide a progress report within four months. 

The security of Canada and the United States is inseparable 
from that of the European members of the North Atlantic 
Alliance. We remain fully dedicated to preserving the 
security of the Alliance as a whole through the maintenance 
of adequate military strength, an effective deterrent 
posture, and a stable balance of forces. We attach great 
importance to our continuing commitment to station Canadian 
and United States forces in Europe. We think it is essential 
to strengthen NATO's conventional capabilities and 
accordingly reiterate our determination to continue 
substantial real growth in expenditures for defence. 

We share a commitment to deepening the dialogue among the 
Allies. Our Alliance draws strength from the unique and 
individual contributions of its sovereign members in the 
pursuit of our common goal of peace with freedom. The 
cohesion and political solidarity of the Alliance, maintained 
through frequent and timely consultations, remain the 
foundation for the protection of our common interests and 
values. 

Significant, equitable, durable and verifiable arms control 
measures can play a role in strengthening strategic 
stability, maintaining our security at a lower level of force 
and armament, building trust and confidence between East and 
West, and reducing the risk of war. We have agreed to 
consider joint research efforts to strengthen our capacity to 
verify agreements on the control of armaments. We will work 
to gain agreement on effective measures in the international 
negotiations in Vienna, Geneva, and Stockholm, and we will 
strive, with the countries of Europe, to progress towards the 
aims enshrined in the Helsinki Final Act. 

We further agreed that we can have no higher goal than the 
reduction and eventual elimination of the threat to peace, 
whether by nuclear or conventional means. Our aim is not to 
achieve superiority, but to enhance deterrence of armed 
aggression and bring about significant arms reductions 
between East and West. We seek a more stable world, with • 


